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For more economic or labor market data 
or to be added to this monthly email list, 
contact:  
 
Shaun Barrick, Workforce Economist 
Cell: 503.396.7355 
E-mail: Shaun.barrick@employ.oregon.gov 
 
Want to keep up on the latest Oregon economic data?  
Visit our web site at www.QualityInfo.org 

Graph of the Month 

This month we are taking a look at commercial fishing employment 
by county. An estimated 1,212 commercial fishers (excluding tribal 
fishing) worked in Oregon on an annual average basis in 2023. This 
was a slight decrease (-15) from the number of fishers in 2022, but 
very similar to the annual average of fishers in Oregon since 2020. 
Estimating employment in fishing is more difficult than measuring the 
harvests. Legislation in 1999 allowed most fishers to be exempt from 
unemployment insurance coverage – the primary source of  
employment data. The Oregon Employment Department now  
estimates the number of fishers based on a combination of survey 
data and the number commercial fish landings made in Oregon. To 
learn more, check out this article on QualityInfo.org. 
 

Key Takeaways  

Unemployment rates were relatively unchanged in all five counties, 
as well as at the state level. Industry gains and losses over the year 
to June are a mixed bag. In general, health services and local  
government continue to add the most jobs to the region. Durable 
goods manufacturing and construction are also adding jobs in most 
counties. Food manufacturing and leisure and hospitality have lost 
jobs over the year, likely due to a slower than normal start to summer 
tourism.  

Source: Oregon Employment Department Local Area Unemployment Statistics 

North Coast Counties Accounted for 62% of 
2023 Commercial Fishing Employment 
 

mailto:shaun.barrick@employ.oregon.gov
https://www.qualityinfo.org/covid-19
https://qualityinfo.org/web/guest/-/oregon-s-commercial-fishing-in-2023?redirect=%2F

